
VIOLATION NOTICE 

Date: 

RE:  CITY OF CREOLA, ALABAMA GARBAGE COLLECTION ORDINANCE 

ORDINANCE 2022-001.  

We are writing to inform you that you are in violation of Ordinance 2022-001, section III, 

which reads as follows: 

 SECTION III. REQUIREMENTS FOR GARBAGE REMOVAL 

A.     Residential.   All residents and occupants of residential units within the City of 

Creola, Alabama or its police jurisdiction shall be required to have accumulations of garbage 

removed and disposed of by A contractor or waste disposal provider to whom the City of 

Creola has granted a franchise by contract. 

The penalty for said violation is: 

 SECTION VIII.  PENALTIES 

Any person who violates or fails or refuses to obey or comply with any provision of 

this Ordinance, shall be subject to the charges assessed by the Contractor, and in addition,  

may be charged with a misdemeanor, and upon conviction, be punished by a fine of not less 

than fifty dollars($50.00) nor more than five hundred dollars($500.00).  In addition, an 

person violating any provision of this Ordinance may be sentenced up to six months in the 

City Jail for every such offense. Court costs shall be added by the Court.  In addition, the 

Code Enforcement Officer may, but is not required to, issue written warnings or orders to 

abate any nuisance created by same.  Each day that an offense occurs shall be an additional 

offense and may be punished separately as set forth above.  All citations to violators of this 

Ordinance shall be served by any lawful officer or by the Code Enforcement Officer. 

This ordinance was amended on February 10, 2022.  You are hereby notified to cease and 

desist from utilizing any garbage service with any service other than the City’s designated 

contractor, Waste Pro of Alabama, Inc., no later than   _________________. 

A complete copy of said ordinance can be requested from the City Clerk.  For any other 

questions please contact David Moss, City Code Enforcement Officer at _____________________ 

or by email at dmoss@cityofcreola.org. 

__________________________________ 

David Moss 


